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In previous communications regarding the 
recent East Shore works, we advised of 
some future sewer lining works that were to 
be carried out.  This newsletter is to provide 
an update on the start date and details for 
the planned sewer lining works in East 
Shore & Mid Shore. 
 
What is Sewer Lining?   
The sewer lining works involve accessing 
the sewer via manholes at each end of the 
section to be lined.  The sewer is then 
cleaned before inserting a liner into the pipe. 
 
To carry out this work we require access at 
each manhole for the lining rig and jetting 
machine.        
 
Planned Sewer Lining Works:   
This programme of sewer lining involves 
lining the existing sewer from the start of 
East Shore along to Mid Shore (see overleaf 
for details). 
 
Dates and Duration: 
The lining works are planned to start on 
Monday 25th November 2024 and the full 
programme of work is expected to take 
approximately 2 weeks. 
 
Please note these dates include working 
over the weekend 30th November/1st 
December. 
 

Important Scottish Water Information 
 

Work Phasing: 
The lining works have been split into 3 phases.  
With each phase having its own date and 
duration.  (See overleaf for location details of 
each phase). 
 
Phase 1 – 25th November for approx. 4 days 
 
Phase 2 – 29th November for approx. 4 days 
 
Phase 3 – 2nd December for approx. 6 days 
 
 
Parking Restrictions: 
In order to carry out these works as efficiently 
as possible we require sufficient space at each 
manhole for the lining equipment. 
 
Because of this there will be parking restrictions 
(no parking) in certain areas during the works.  
These will be coned off ahead of each phase 
and we kindly ask for your assistance in not 
parking in these areas during the works. 
 
We will assess each area as we are working 
and free up any space we can as we go. 
 
Pedestrian access will be maintained at all 
times. 
 
Traffic Management:   
Localised temporary traffic lights will be in place 
during each phase of works also.  Please follow 
all signs in place.  
 
Our contractors Environmental Techniques are 
carrying out these works on our behalf.  They 
will do all they can to keep any disruption to a 
minimum. 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

We thank you for your continued patience, 
co-operation and understanding whilst we 
continue these essential works. 
 

 
If you have any further queries, please 
contact Scottish Water customer helpline 
on 0800 0778778 quoting 
‘Capital/505339/CWA/Pittenweem’. 
 
Yours Sincerely 
Clive Duncan 
Customer Manager  
Caledonia Water Alliance 


